
Thank you for your support! 
The Bateman Family

    
A lot of things happened in Argentina during November.  

Victory: We finished the building of Victory Baptist church. We 
got held up at the very end over some paperwork and logistics 
but the workers wrapped everything up at the end of November 
and the church is moving in the first of December. Thank you to 
everyone who gave and helped us build the church! 


 
Faith: Faith Baptist church had its first-ever missions conference. Brother Derlis 
Benitez preached and taught the church about Faith Promise and missions. The 
church was challenged to participate in the cause of world evangelism and was 
greatly encouraged and blessed by the preaching of Pastor Derlis.   
 
Family: Elena turned one! I can not believe our baby girl has already had her first 
birthday. We were able to go to North Carolina and celebrate. Thanksgiving with 
my family and have a birthday party for baby Elena. 
 
Furlough: In November I only traveled in two states, Florida and Georgia, but I had 
the opportunity to preach and give updates in 12 churches. It is such a blessing to 
be able to visit our supporters and tell them what God has done in Argentina.

 
Prayer Points:  
• Pray for our son Ian as he is making decisions about his life and college. 
• Continue to pray that our churches would grow.
• Pray for our upcoming youth camp in January.
• Pray that God would send another young couple to help us in the province of 
Santa Fe 
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Baby Elena celebrated her first 
birthday in November


